Meeting Notes – Apr. 30, 2024

The LaFayette Rotary Club held its weekly meeting on Tuesday, April 30, 2024.  Rotarian Stanley Tucker was responsible for the program and invited Greg Nichols, executive vice-president of East Alabama Health, formerly East Alabama Medical Center, to be our guest speaker.  Part of Greg's job as vice president is long-range planning and overseeing construction.  He spoke to us today about two projects currently underway.

The first project is the West Pavilion Expansion.  Three floors will be added above the current Intensive Care Unit (ICU)and Cardiovascular Intensive Care Unit (CVICU), which will allow for thirty extra critical care beds. The current ICU and CVICU occupy two floors on the west wing of the building.  The third-floor addition will house the air handlers.  The fourth floor will be "shelled out" for future use.  The fifth-floor addition will house the thirty additional critical care beds.  Planning for this expansion began in 2021. At that time, the construction cost to build the addition was about $300.00/square foot.  That cost has now risen to $682.00/square foot, turning what was originally about an $18 million dollar project into a $36 million dollar project.

The second project is a Free-Standing Psychiatric Hospital.  Since 2020, East Alabama Health has been turning away about 500 persons per year needing psychiatric hospitalization, because of a lack of space.  The current psychiatric unit has 28 beds, in semi-private rooms, in the oldest part of the hospital.  It has been renovated at least twice but is still not sufficient to meet the community's growing mental health needs.  They serve adults, adolescents, and children.  Some adolescents remain in the hospital for two years or longer.  The hospital has its own accredited school, with a principal and teachers.  The new facility will have a 40-bed psychiatric unit, with each being a private room.  There will be room for outpatient offices and room for a psychiatric residency program.  That program will be available to medical students who have completed the first portion of their training and are receiving training in a specialty area.  The program will be able to serve cohorts of nine medical students at a time.  The hope is to "grow" our own pool of psychiatrists.  The new facility is planned to be 54,000 square feet.  When planning began in 2020, construction costs were at about $300.00/square foot.  Cost have now risen to $600.00/square foot, pushing the cost of the building from about $16 million to $30+ million.  The hospital will be located near the Cancer Center.

Construction of both projects is expected to begin in June 2024 and is expected to take 17-18 moths to complete.  Construction is due to be completed in late September 2025.  Once construction is completed, the Department of Public Health sends in engineers to inspect the facilities, then there will be an inspection by the clinical side.  They will begin taking applications for new, additional staff in January 2025, so there is time for adequate training.  They hope to start serving patients in the psychiatric hospital by December 2025 or January 2026 and in the expanded ICU by late winter or early spring of 2026.  East Alabama Health (EAH) works closely with the nursing program at Southern Union State Community College (SUSCC). EAH currently has an in-house Licensed Practical Nurse (LPN) training program and is considering an in-house Registered Nurse (RN) program.  EAH hires most of its nurses from SUSCC.  
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